
 

 

These are the minutes from the February 21, 2012 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.  Present  

were Mr. Walter Moran – Chair, Mrs. Lynn White – Board Member, Mr. Anthony Marino – Health 

Agent, and Mr. Arthur Ceurvels – Assistant Health Agent / Inspector. 

 

Having a quorum, Mr. Moran called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

 

7:00 – Appointment - 416 Columbia Road – missed appointment need to reschedule 

 

New Business 

 

Mrs. White moved that the Board change the policy with regard to the number of proposed septic plans 

submitted from a minimum of two sets to three sets, so voted unanimously. 

 

Mrs. White moved that the Board accepted the Septic Management Plan dated 2/16/12 with noted changes,  

so voted unanimously. 

 

Irrigation well - Barstow Village – Approved as submitted 

 

Plan: 

 

1451 Washington Street -  Mrs. White moved to accept the septic plan submitted by Ronald Tiberi P.E. , for 

1451 Washington Street, plan dated 2/16/12, (rec’d by BoH on 2/16/12) with the variances as noted on the plan, 

so voted unanimously. 

 

27 Curtis Road - Mrs. White moved to accept the septic plan submitted by James Engineering Inc., for repair 

of 27 Curtis Road, plan dated 2/06/12, (rec’d by BoH on 2/15/12) with the variances as noted on the plan, so 

voted unanimously. 

 

  

All Permits and Licenses signed  

 

 

Mr. Marino’s update:    

Mr. Marino reported that the pool water at Healthtrax has improved measurably since importing untreated water 

from a private supplier.  Mrs. Funder will continue to monitor the situation. 

 

Mr. Marino informed the Board that Hanover Woods has hired an exterminator to address a problem with 

squirrels in the attic. 

 

Mr. Marino also reported that the next DEA unwanted prescription drug drop-off day is planned for April 28
th

 

from 10AM to 2PM at the Senior Center on Center Street. 

 

   

Mrs. White moved to adjourn, so voted unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:18 p.m. 


